# ALPINE CITY COUNCIL ELECTRONIC MEETING

Tuesday, September 22, 2020 at 7:00 pm Alpine City Hall, 20 North Main, Alpine, Utah.

#### I. CALL MEETING TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by Mayor Pro Tem Lon Lott

**Roll Call:** The following were present and constituted a quorum. Council Members Greg Gordon, Lon Lott, Jason Thelin, Carla Merrill, Jessica Smuin

Staff: Shane Sorensen, Austin Roy, David Church, Chief Brian Gwilliam, Chief Reed Thompson, Bonnie Cooper

Others: Tate Barney, Will Jones

**A. Prayer:** Lon Lott

Mayor Troy Stout joined the meeting

#### II. CONSENT CALENDAR

- A. Approve City Council minutes of September 8, 2020
- B. Bond Release No. 5 The Ridge at Alpine Phase 3: \$115,000.00
- C. Bond Release No. 12 The Ridge at Alpine Phase 1: \$86,313.65
- D. Bond Release No. 1 Brookside Meadows: \$154,478.75
- E. Black Forest Paving 2020 Overlay Project: \$226,495.26

**Motion:** Carla Merrill moved to approve the Consent Calendar with amendments made to the September 8, 2020 minutes by Lon Lott, Greg Gordon, and Jason Thelin. Greg Gordon Seconded the motion. There were 5 Ayes and 0 Nays, as recorded below. The motion passed unanimously.

Ayes Lon Lott Jessica Smuin Carla Merrill Greg Gordon Jason Thelin <u>Nays</u>

#### III. PUBLIC COMMENT

Austin Roy City Planner read in the following emails sent into the city:

### Natalie Lacey Alpine, Ut

Creekside park is a great place for people to hang out and get together. it is a really great park...but I think it would be even better if one of the large grass areas behind the tennis courts was converted to a skate park. It doesn't have to be big, but it would make the park more for all types of people. because some people don't enjoy tennis, and some do. a skate park would help give the park a personality. There are different skate parks, but they are all so far away and come kids can't drive and want something close to home. little kids like going to skate parks too, they can ride bikes in it and scooters and skateboards. The people who go to timberline have to wait for hours before their parents could drive them to the skate park. But if there was one at Creekside, they could easily just walk there. it would make the park much more fun for teenagers. there is a part for the kids (the splash pad/parks) and there are pavilions for adult parties, but there isn't really a fun place for everyone else. if the skate park was put into the park, you could put up a fence, so no kids accidentally fall into the bowl. Most people who live in the alpine like to skate, but they have nowhere to practice. if there was a park, then parents wouldn't have to drive for 45 minutes to get to the draper skatepark. They could focus on more important things instead. please consider this, it would make a lot of people very happy. thank you for your time,

Natalie Lacey

Lon Lott City Council member said as a City Council we have talked about skate parks before, could the council bring it back for the citizens to see if there is interest. Mayor Troy Stout said before citizens worried about bringing in outside traffic to our city and said it is still a growing activity among families. Jessica Smuin City Council member said it taking on a different feel then before, skate parks are more of a family activity then just a teenager hang out. Jason Thelin City Council member said the city had a lot of negative response from citizens against having skate parks in their neighborhoods. Mayor Troy Stout said he thinks the City Council should bring it up as an agenda items and see if the citizens are interested in having a skate park now.

## Blosson Hansen Alpine, Ut

Hello there.

My name is Blossom Hansen. I am emailing you concerning the stop sign on 300 North and Country Manor Lane. Over the past few months, I have noticed many cars speeding through the stop sign. I have witnessed so many close call car accidents happen there. I was almost T-boned there myself because some reckless driver ran the stop sign. I am concerned for the safety of the young children and adults that live around there. The other day I saw a driver almost hit a young child who was trying to cross the street at that stop sign.

I am hoping that by bringing this issue up to the city that you could help stop these reckless drivers by putting a speed bump or something that makes the stop sign more apparent. I have a feeling that by putting a speed bump either at the stop sign or just before the sign it will help potentially save someone's life.

Thank you.

Blossom Hansen

Greg Gordon City Council member suggested a larger sign or crossing lines make it more visible. Lon Lott said that is a hard intersection to see the stop signs, he suggested painting the word STOP on to the road. Carla Merrill City Council member said she goes through that intersection every weekday with her carpool route, in her option there are a lot of distracted drivers. She said she does not believe it is the lack of signage but is in favor of painting lines and the word STOP on the road. Mayor Troy Stout asked Shane Sorensen City Administrator said if the city could paint a line and the letters STOP on the road. Shane Sorensen replied yes, the city staff could do that.

Tate Barney Boy Scout Alpine Troop 26

Tate Barney presented his Eagle Scout Project idea to the City Council of painting curbs along Main Street between 120 South and 200 North. Tate Barney asked the city to donate \$350 for paint and said his parents would donate \$250 the rest for supplies needed.

Mayor Troy Stout asked Shane Austin Roy if the city had need of the curbs to be painted in that area. Austin Roy replied yes. Mayor Troy Stout said the Eagle Scout project is a good idea. He said the city can get some free labor. He said plan on the city participating in this project. Shane Sorensen said he would coordinate with Tate Barney on the project with regards to paint, cones, and donation.

### IV. REPORTS AND PRESENTATIONS

No reports or presentations

### V. ACTION/DISCUSSION ITEMS

# A. Resolution No. R2020-14: Adopt Transportation Element of the General Plan

Austin Roy explained this resolution will replace the city's existing traffic circulation of the transportation General Plan. He said this is the final piece to the transportation portion of the General Plan. He said there are always to parts to portions of the General Plan which are goals and policies. He said that on July 14, 2020, the City Council adopted Resolution 2020-09, which began the process of amending the City's General Plan and land use ordinances as they pertain to streets and roads going in and out of the City. On August 4, 2020, the Planning Commission discussed new language for the Transportation Element of the General Plan. The City Attorney has reviewed the proposed language and provided feedback. Based on that feedback the Planning Commission has drafted a new Transportation Element of the General Plan. The Planning Commission has held a public hearing on the proposed Transportation Element of the General Plan and made the following recommendation to City Council:

**MOTION:** Sylvia Christiansen moved to recommend that the Transportation Element of the General Plan be approved as proposed. Ed Bush seconded the motion. There were 6 Ayes and 0 Nays. The motion passed unanimously.

Nays:

Ayes:
Ethan Allen
Sylvia Christiansen
Ed Bus
Troy Slade
Jane Griener
John MacKay None.

Mayor Troy Stout said the City Council need more time to review this portion of the General Plan before approving it. Jason Thelin said the City Council has a 180-day timeline base on the initial motion to make any modifications. He had a question for Austin Roy regarding input made to Austin Roy from his individual meeting with all the City Council members, and whether their ideas were put into this portion of the General Plan. Austin Roy said by the next meeting he can collect the City Council members ideas and address the entire transportation element at one time. He said what had been brought to the Council tonight was what the Planning Commission had recommended. Jason Thelin proposed that the Council table this resolution and make it complete with the Councils ideas added before approving. Jason Thelin made a motion. Lon Lott said should the Council know beforehand what items will be added to digest them before the next meeting. Jason Thelin said all the Council had previously met with Austin Roy and given him their ideas. He said maybe Austin Roy could put together something for each of us to review. Austin Roy said the original plan was to bring each section at a time up at City Council and add or discuss each recommended item from each Council member. He said the Council could add everything they want to each section and the Council could talk about them at one meeting and vote on it another meeting. Mayor Troy Stout said each of the Council members could meet with Austin Roy again and bring that to the next meeting in rough draft. Jason Thelin said could Austin Roy complie all of the City Councils ideas and present something to the Council members before the next meeting, in order to know what each council member is thinking before the meeting. David Church city attorney said he did not see a problem with having Austin Roy put together a report to all of the City Council members listing their ideas and identifying whose idea it was and add them to the transportation element of the General Plan and send that out well before the next meeting that way when the council makes their recommendation to accept the changes or make a motion to make changes delete those things and get the resolution done in one meeting or two saving time at the next meeting. Shane Sorensen said we can bring it back on the October 13<sup>th</sup> meeting. Mayor Troy Stout said the council can take the next three weeks to go over the plan.

**Motion:** Jason Thelin moved to table resolutions R2020-14 the Transportation Element of the General Plan until City Council can meet with staff and add items or discuss items pertaining to connections to Alpine City. Jessica Smuin Seconded the motion. There were 5 Ayes and 0 Nays, as recorded below. The motion passed unanimously.

Ayes Lon Lott Jessica Smuin Carla Merrill Greg Gordon Jason Thelin Nays

# B. City Hall Entrance Remodel: Review Floor Plan

Shane Sorensen explained the city has been working on plans to remodel the entrance to City Hall. The remodel should provide for a safer environment and allow City Hall to reopen. He said the proposed plan for the City Hall entrance would move from the west side of the building to the south side. He said the city does anticipate the west entrance would still be used for the public to attend City Council and Planning Commission meetings. He said the proposed plan shows moving the existing south door out to provide more room in the lobby area, with a vestibule being added to the exterior of the building. The door into the vestibule would be on the east side, to minimize the impact to the parking stalls. He said the office to the east of the current lobby area would be incorporated into the lobby, although there would still be the feeling of separate office spaces. He said counters would be installed with some type of glass as a barrier between staff and the public. He said the city's options are somewhat limited, but after a few renditions, staff believe this is the preferred option. Austin Roy said Design-Build have requested to start doing demolition today but that did not happen. He said the dumpster is there, so demolition is prepped and ready to go. Mayor Troy Stout said regarding the ADA does the city need to retrofit anything. Shane Sorensen said we do not have to change anything. He said on a night when holding a City Council meeting the new entrance would be locked and

the Main Street entrance would be used. He said the estimated cost for the remodel is \$75,000.00, so far, the city has spent \$6000.00.

Greg Gordon asked if the new entrance will only be used during the daytime, Council and Planning meetings would use the Main Street entrance. He asked if the city anticipates people to go through the building or for all business to take place in the lobby area. Shane Sorensen said this would be a reception area and a control point for all other departments. Mayor Troy Stout said this layout make good use of this area which is valuable square footage. Lon Lott agreed and said this layout has good for a natural workday flow.

Greg Gordon said he would like to see a bigger door like the one on Main Street or double door for more security. Carla Merrill said the new plan would preserve the parking spaces. Shane Sorensen said the parking would be preserved. He said the city could use a wider door like the front on Main Street with a few adjustments. Lon Lott suggested getting an alarm system for the City Hall building. Shane Sorensen said an alarm system does not qualify for use of the CARES Act funds, but we can investigate getting one for wiring purposes. Lon Lott said the Council does not need to approve this because we approved it two weeks ago but would like more information and details when the city receives bids. Jessica Smuin suggested get signage like out front on Main street to be put above the door of the new entrance. Shane Sorensen said the city could be incorporate a sign into the new entrance.

**Motion:** Lon Lott moved allow staff to move forward with the concept plan and get a final bid for a new entrance for City Hall. Carla Merrill second the motion. There were 5 Ayes and 0 Nays, as recorded below. The motion passed unanimously.

Ayes Lon Lott Jessica Smuin Carla Merrill Greg Gordon Jason Thelin

<u>Nays</u>

### C. Proposal for Signage at Various City Parks

Shane Sorensen explained the city has previously discussed creating some nice signage at our main trailheads throughout the City. He said with the Three Falls and The Ridge at Alpine trails now being in place, the trail connectivity the city has around the north and east sides of the City is better than it has ever been. He said the trails committee had a discussion that was to have signage with mapping, trail names, and rules where trail users would be able to see the specifics of the trails located in the park they are in, as well as see how the trails interconnect between areas. He said the city staff worked with the trail committee to get a proposal from a landscape architect who could create these signs. The estimate includes 143 hours at \$125/hour to design signage for Lambert Park, The Ridge at Alpine, Three Falls, North Pointe, Creekside Park, Healey Park, Smooth Canyon Park and Burgess Park. The signage would be similar in style to the sign at the trailhead below the rodeo grounds in Lambert Park. A photo of the sign is included in the packet. We would try to install the signs in some existing kiosks and would build some new ones as well. The plan is to have a 4'x8' sign of the park where the sign is located and an additional 4'x8' sign showing the trail connectivity between other areas. For some of the parks, the sign would be smaller, probably 4'x4'. The proposal can be refined once one set of signs is designed and the time it takes will be more than just an estimate. We are working on an overall site plan of where the signs would be located. There are a couple of ways the City could approach this. We could do it all at once or select a park to start with and then build on that over time. Staff will move forward at the direction of the Mayor and City Council.

Shane Sorensen said Meadow Brook Design could give us an idea after they finish the first sign, then they will know how many hours each sign will take. He said have the council pick one park to start with and make sure the council is happy with them. Carla Merrill said she believe signs are necessary for most trails but are signs necessary for all the parks especially smaller parks. Shane Sorensen said the smaller parks signs would be small, the city has had requests for signs at the smaller parks. He said Ginger Belnap with Meadow Brook Design said the signs could be smaller and simpler for the parks verses the trails

Carla Merrill believes an overall map is necessary but does not want to see a bunch of signs at these smaller parks. She said the city should only do what is it necessary. Greg Gordon said is the design intended to be different based on size of trail. He said although Burgess Park has a decent trail. Austin Roy said the purpose for the signs at the parks would be suggestions for walkers and each sign can be tailored for the parks and it would be smaller. Mayor Troy Stout said we could put signage on the asphalt path and continue the aesthetic value of the park and or trail. Lon Lott said that is why we hire someone so that we can visualize and see what the signage will look like in the location of the park. He said the construction comes after the design of the sign. He said he feels that same way the other council members feel that maybe not do the smaller park on the same scale as the larger trails. Shane Sorensen said at Creekside park there is a kiosk over by the splash pad, it could show the mileage and paths.

Greg Gordon said the Council should consider the usage level at each park like Peterson Park. Shane Sorensen said the city can expand the sign order or reduce it however the council would like. Greg Gordon said the city could start

with Smooth Canyon and Burgess Park move the signs a little further north for pedestrian traffic to get more visibility. Carla Merrill said right now she would vote not to have signage at either Smooth Canyon or Healey Park. Jessica Smuin said the city should start with the unpaved trail signs first not our paved trail sections. Shane Sorensen said the trail in Healey Park does connect to other trails and that go throughout the Healey Heights open space. Jessica Smuin said the signage should have continuity throughout the city. Can we approve the signs without approving the maps? Shane Sorensen said in the past we have had request for the signage at the smaller parks, but we can do it however the council wants to do it.

Jessica Smuin said the city needs to be sign sensitive especially when we already have existing signs. She said the city needs to have all the signs come together, the city has one area near Moyle Park has 10 signs all together and all different styles. She said she would like the city to pick a style and upgrade our existing signs. Mayor Troy Stout said Draper city has its logo on their trail signs it would be nice to include our city logo on the signs to bring continuity. Jessica Smuin suggested having brown signage. Greg Gordon said he likes this direction with medal signs will last longer than the wood signs. Shane Sorensen said the city needs to have a standard in signage to be consistent.

Lon Lott asked what input the city has had from the Trails Committee on style. Will Jones, Alpine Trail Committee Chair said the city has faced challenge over the years. He said a lot of those signs have been destroyed. He said the city does not have the funds to maintain do the signs repeatedly. He said that is why we have decided and focused on having the signs be more uniform at every trailhead and park. He said people like having the half mile mark and ¾ mile mark and one-mile mark as they are using the trails. He said the first thing to do would be a trailhead and each one and then go from there have a kiosk and make it simple for everyone. He said Shane Sorensen had said the city should try one park and then go to the next park and work from there. He said the City Council could review and adjust at each park. Mayor Troy Stout said he would want to get this project done before the winter; the trails are seeing high usage right now. Jason Thelin asked Will Jones about the new trail above Three Falls can the city include that in this motion. Will Jones said the new trail is going to be included in the new trail maps and that Jed Muhlestein is mapping it out and staff will take the City Council up to flag the path of the trail so that everyone can see it.

**Motion:** Lon Lott moved to approve phase one of the architectural trail sign project beginning with Lambert Park, and then moving on to Three Falls. Carla Merrill seconded the motion. There were 5 Ayes and 0 Nays, as recorded below. The motion passed unanimously.

Ayes Lon Lott Jessica Smuin Carla Merrill Greg Gordon Jason Thelin

<u>Nays</u>

# D. CARES Act Funds - Contribution to Alpine School District: helping our local schools needs due to COVID-19

Shane Sorensen explained that he was asked by council to contract the schools in our city to see how the city could help. He said Rob Smith with the School District said that each school could use a touchless water bottle fill station. He said the District provided the city with the prices for the three. He said he did not hear back from Mountainville Academy. Mayor Troy Stout said this would benefit children in this community. Shane Sorensen said the city cannot help with a Lone Peak High School because it is not located in Alpine City. Greg Gordon asked if the fill stations have already installed and does the district of middle school think they could utilize more than one. Jason Thelin asked how much funding we have used so far and how much we have left after all the projects have been completed. Shane Sorensen said we still have a lot funding left approximately \$162,183.81. Jason Thelin said he believes modification to city hall upgraded the audio/visual system are more important then fill stations for the schools. Shane Sorensen said each time the city uses CARES Act funds it will be an agenda at council meeting to show how and what the city is spending the funds on. He said he does not see helping the schools to be a problem. Carla Merrill asked about all the projects at the last city council meeting. Shane Sorensen said the only item so far from the second quarter cost and one thing did not qualify which was the Alpine Days salary.

**Motion:** Lon Lott moved to approve the use of the CARES Act Funds for water refill stations as invoiced by Alpine School District. Carla Merrill seconded the motion. There were 4 Ayes and 1 Nay, as recorded below. The motion passed.

Ayes Lon Lott Jessica Smuin Carla Merrill Greg Gordon Nays Jason Thelin

#### VI. STAFF REPORTS

Austin Roy received the following email from a group called Get Loud. He said they would like to have an event in Creekside Park on October 17, from 5-10 pm with venders' booths and activities. He said this would be considered a mass gathering, city staff would like to know how the City Council wants staff to proceed with requests such as these that have been coming in to use our parks for different events. He said these requests have been coming in a lot. He said with the mass gathering they would have to contact the police chief and have additional bathrooms, but at the end of the day the City Council has the last say. He asked if the City Council wanted to come up with a firm policy on approving or denying events such as these in our city parks.

The following is the email:

# My name is Katelyn Sorensen, a resident in Lehi, UT

I am reaching out regarding an inquiry for a fundraising event that my husband and I are working on putting together for the organization Operation Underground Railroad. We are looking at making this event a family event and would like to reserve Creekside Park for this event (ALL proceeds and profits will be going to O.U.R.). Before we can really start advertising this, we need to get a location solidified, so if you could review my proposal and get back to me, that would be fantastic. We absolutely love the atmosphere of this park and would love to host this family event here.

Below are the details of the event:

Title of Event: Get Loud in the Park

**Date**: October 17<sup>th</sup>, 2020 **Time:** 5:00pm-10:00pm

\*tickets to be purchased through Eventbrite

All Profits go to: Operation Underground Railroad, an organization dedicated to rescuing children from child trafficking. You can find out more about them here: <a href="https://ourrescue.org/">https://ourrescue.org/</a>

	Operation Underground Railroad
	In the past six years of existence, O.U.R. has rescued
	3,800 victims and assisted in the arrests of more than
	2,100 traffickers around the world. The partners we
	are empowering have collectively helped rescue the
	lives of more than 10,000 survivors who were enslaved,
	exploited or at risk.
	ourrescue.org

Advertising: Posters throughout local businesses, local fitness companies, grocery stores, boutiques, etc. Vendors:

Food trucks (j-dawgs, penguin brothers, 53 catering, pretzelmaker, kitchen 88, waffleluv, Hokulia shaved ice, Bruges, South of the Border Tacos, Fiore pizza, Crumbl cookie, Swig);

Booths (minky couture, evolve fitness, move fitness, perk, party with carly, kortni jeane, blenderbottle, momentum climbing, Mint window cleaning, Baby Cubby, thrive nursery, etc.)

Activities (A and W Rentals – bouncy houses, bubble soccer, momentum climbing – climbing wall, outdoor movie, silent auction)

Bathrooms - honeybucket

# Tentative Schedule:

5:00pm-7:00pm / activities, games, food, etc.

7:00pm-7:30pm / overview of O.U.R (tentative Tim Ballard speech), dance off with kids, prizes, thank you 8:00pm-10:00pm / movie (family friendly – haven't yet decided)

## Needs from Creekside Park/Alpine City

Access to Electricity

Parking spots for food trucks

Any waivers / permits that we would need

Please let me know if there is more information that you need from me. Again, we would love to use the park for this event. We think that it would be the perfect place to gather families to support such an important cause.

Thank you so much for your consideration! Katelyn Sorensen Mayor Troy Stout said with the way the Utah County is headed with the COVID-19 counts increasing, he would say it is not a good idea at this time to have any mass gatherings. He said this is a good cause, but at this time he does not think it is a good idea to approve it. Carla Merrill and Lon Lott agreed. Greg Gordon said he thinks as a council we should come up with a fair way to deal with these requests. Mayor Troy Stout said the council needs to keep in mind the impact these types of events have on the park and surrounding neighborhoods. Chief Reed Thompson said when you hit a curtain number of people they may be required to have a first aid station and ambulance available and under the current climate the fire department has had difficulty staffing events like this. Austin Roy said the city charges \$250 for events and \$1000 deposit.

Chief Brian Gwilliam said he has asked his police force to have less contact with the public and so to have a mass gathering would be going against that. Lon Lott reminded the Council about the concert in the park that was approved at a previous meeting. He said that was an exception. He said he thinks we should maintain the parks as is with people reserving the pavilions. He said we should not turn over the city parks to just one event. Jason Thelin agree with Lon Lott to keep the city parks family parks and not have outside people coming in a reserving the entire park except for Alpine Days. Mayor Troy Stout said that was the main purpose of the park. Lon Lott said this can open the city up to other requests and the city must come up with a firmer policy and what exceptions would be. Mayor Troy Stout asked Austin Roy to come up with a policy to be put on the agenda at the next meeting.

Chief Brian Gwilliam reported on the enforcement of masks and the ordinance passed for Utah County mask mandate. He said officer will be giving friendly reminder but will not mandate it. It difficult for law enforcement officers to deescalate these situations. Mayor Troy Stout said pandemic could hit Alpine and Highland. He said the City Council and city staff need to avoid this at all costs. He said as leaders in the community we need to be responsibly to educate the youth and encourage people to use masks.

Chief Thompson California fires requested extra week we had a fire in Pleasant Grove where we had 34 homes evacuated and we helped for 12 hours with that. He said it was a rude awakening for the fire department here in Alpine so for that reason there will be no open burn permits available. Mayor Troy Stout asked if the city fire department has enough part time and full-time people considering some of the department are helping California. Chief Redd Thompson said he does but the department will continue to help over the next few months but EMAC it is a positive impact and they cover the costs of our department.

#### VII. COUNCIL COMMUNICATION

Mayor Troy Stout said he would like to do something as a city in place of the Senior Dinner that was cancelled due to COVID-19. He wanted to know if the council had any suggestions. Carla Merrill said it is still too soon to gather people especially in that age bracket. Mayor Troy Stout said maybe the city could deliver a dinner to the seniors in our city and work with Alpine Youth Council and get it done by the end of October.

Mayor Troy Stout said the Chamber of Commerce requested a letter from each mayor throughout Utah to help encourage people to check out our city's open spaces and parks and spend a few bucks while they are here in Alpine.

Mayor Troy Stout said shooting area have a 30-day closure, the limitations by federal law are temporary to have a permeant closure will take a lot longer hopefully we can get it extended. Lon Lott asked how the city enforces this with police or the forest service. Chief Brian Gwilliam the police force cannot enforce anything on federal land, but the sheriff's department can. He said three of the last five fires have been started from shootings.

Mayor Troy Stout said the process for the new city attorney has been narrowed down to two firms and will have good news for David Church and our next meeting.

Jessica Smuin wanted a committee meeting update and wanted to know if the city website could be updated. She said with our current software for the city's website has not been updated in many years. She suggested having something to keep the community up to date on the remodeling being done at City Hall and how the city is spending the Cares Act funds.

Jessica Smuin gave an update on farmers market held at Balance Studios over the weekend. She and Greg Gordon both attended, and he said it was well attended. Greg Gordon said he did not see any parking issues; people even came out in the rain.

Greg Gordon asked if the city could use CARES Act funds to restore the pavilion in Burgess Park. Shane Sorensen said that pavilion has had a lot of vandalism at just that location and damage to the picnic tables and have the sides taken off. Mayor Troy Stout said vandalism has become a big issue and the city will begin to press charges. He said the city has had the football field, bathroom blown up and cemetery destruction.

Greg Gordon said Alpine City could be a gateway to the ski resort in Big and Little Cottonwood Canyon, Park City and American Fork Canyon. He said that he attended a meeting where tunneling between the canyons and a high-speed gondola was discussed. He said as a Council looks at the transportation issues the city should keep this in mind, He said the Council should look ahead and be proactive. Carla Merrill said she only knew of three items gondola, bus, train base station. Greg Gordon said nothing has been proposed for Alpine, but it could affect Alpine as some point and time. Mayor Troy Stout said with the canyon expanding the use of gondolas to the other canyons the city may want to come up with some ordinances because the city will have a lot of proposals coming our way that could impact Alpine.

Jason Thelin asked if the city can use Cares Act funds to update the Alpine City website. Shane Sorensen said he will ask the county if that can be done.

# III. EXECUTIVE SESSION:

No executive session held

**Motion:** Lon Lott moved to adjourn. Jason Thelin seconded the motion. There were 5 Ayes and 0 Nays, as recorded below. The motion passed unanimously.

Ayes Lon Lott Jessica Smuin Carla Merrill Greg Gordon Jason Thelin <u>Nays</u>

Meeting adjourned at 9:13 pm